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Dear Parents and Guardians: 

 

It’s hard to believe that we’re here 

already but Tuesday is our final day of 

regular classes for the year.  There is a 

lot going on this week and next.  

Hopefully this final newsletter of the 

year will fill in any details that you are 

not aware of.   

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, June 19th  

 

Tuesday, June 19th is the final day of classes for the 2017/18 school year.  Our main focus on Tuesday 

will be on locker cleanout and our year-end award ceremonies.  We will be working on a modified 

Friday schedule with classes ending at 1pm so that we can begin transforming our gym and other areas 

for the exam sessions that start on Wednesday.  We will have two separate award ceremonies – one for 

Grades 8&9 and one for Grades 10-12.   

 

Ceremony times will be as follows: 

 

Grade 8s & 9s:  9:30 ï 10:45 

Grade 10s, 11s and 12s: 10:50 ï 12:20 

 

Times are approximate and, depending on how the assemblies flow, we may need to fudge five minutes 

on either end of the ceremony timeline.   

 

Busses will run early and pick students up at the usual Friday time of 1:22. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Upcoming Dates 

 
¶ June 19 ï Last day of classes  

¶ June 20 -27 ï School based exams  

¶ June 26 ï Final Cut -off for Grad List  

¶ June 29 ï Report cards available  

¶ June 29 ï Graduation Ceremony  

¶ Sept 4 -  First Day  of School ï Grade 8 s only  

¶ Sept. 5 ï School in session for all grades  
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Exams 

 

Included in this edition of the Grapevine you will find a copy of the June exam schedule.  Our first 

exams start on Wednesday morning.  As in January, Grade 9-12 exams will be held in the gymnasium 

and Grade 8 exams will be held in classrooms.  Please ensure your student(s) double checks their 

schedule.  It is recommended that students arrive at least 15 minutes before their scheduled exam time 

to ensure they are seated and ready to go when the exam begins.  This is especially true for any students 

who may be scheduled to write computer based exams as it often takes a few minutes to log in to the 

computer.  It is also important that students come fully prepared with pencils, erasers and pens.  

Calculators should also be brought for Math exams.  

 

This year marks the first year in which the Provincial Numeracy Assessment will be completed by 

students.  All students in Grades 10 and 11 will be writing the assessment during exam week.  This 

assessment is a required element of the graduation program and will be required of all students before 

they will be able to graduate.   

 

All exams and assessments are intended to last two hours but students are allowed an extra hour to 

complete the exam if they need it.  All students must stay for the first hour of the exam before they will 

be permitted to leave the examination space. 

 

 

Lockers 

 

On Tuesday morning, students will be given time to clear out their lockers for the school year.  If a 

student is away on Tuesday or does not clear out their locker, there will be a short grace period before 

we begin clearing out any remaining lockers.  All lockers will be cleaned out by staff at the end of the 

day on Friday, June 22nd.  The contents of those lockers will be placed on lost and found tables in the 

main hallway of the school.  Anything that is not claimed by students by June 29th will be boxed up and 

donated to goodwill.  

 

 

Textbooks and Library Books 

 

As lockers are cleaned out it is advised that students return their textbooks to the bookroom.  Textbooks 

and library books are expensive items that the school loans to students each year, no different than any 

other library.  Those books are the responsibility of the student to which they are signed out to.  Books 

that are not returned or which are returned in damaged or unusable shape will incur a replacement fee.  

Please encourage your student to ensure that all their books are returned.  Looking through binders, 

backpacks and bedrooms might be helpful.  Overdue books will impede students’ ability to pick up their 

report card, sign out new books in September and will be a barrier to participation in the graduation 

ceremony for Grade 12s. 

If you have any inquiries, please send your student to see Mrs. McLeod in the library or main 

office.  The book room will be open for all of exam week, for returns and any time before that, they can 

be dropped off in the library.  Parents, thank you for your help with this. 
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Book room hours for June are as follows: 

 

June 18th – Before and after school 

June 19th - Before and after school 

June 20th - June 27th - Daily from 8:30am – 3:30pm 

 

Report Cards 

 

Report cards will be available in the main foyer of the school on June 29th.  After June 29th, report cards 

can be picked up in the main office. 

 

Remember that report cards reflect the final school mark for courses.  Marks for English 12 and 

Communications 12 courses, which have provincial exams, are not final until the provincial exam result 

is merged with the school mark.  Provincial exam results are usually released by the Ministry of 

Education in late July.  

 

2018/19 Class Schedule Changes 

By now, students should be well aware of their scheduled courses for next year.  2018/19 Schedules 

were handed out to students on June 8th.  Counsellors will continue to be available to students until 

12pm on June 28th to make changes to their schedules.  It is our expectation that students will take 

advantage of this time to make sure that all schedule changes are made prior to September and thus 

ensure a smooth start-up to the year.  Students who have missing classes in their timetables can assume 

that, if they don’t visit their counsellor, their counsellor will fill the holes in their schedules with 

whichever courses are available.  We expect most courses to be very full for September so students who 

don’t address their schedule changes now, perhaps thinking they can just wait until September, may be 

left without the opportunity to make changes later.  

 

Parent Advisory Committee (PAC) 

The first PAC meeting of the 2018/19 school year will be on September 12th at 7pm.  New members are 

always welcome.   We have a great group of parents in our PAC that makes for a comfortable and 

accessible group.  If you are interested in getting more involved with your child’s school, please 

consider joining us.  You can also check out the ADSS PAC Facebook page for more info. 

First Day of School for 2018/19 

Our first day of classes in September will be September 4th for Grade 8 students and September 5th for 

Grade 9-12 students.   
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Grad Info 

 

 

Grad Ceremony Tickets 

 

Tickets for Grad are currently on sale from the accountant’s office at ADSS.  Tickets are $15 each.  

Grads do not need a ticket themselves – only their guests.  All grads who are eligible to participate 

in the graduation ceremony will have eight tickets reserved for them up until Friday, June 22nd.  On 

Monday, June 25th, all unclaimed tickets will be made available on a first come, first serve basis. 

 

To be eligible to participate in the ceremony students need to have taken care of all the items on the 

Grad checklist.  Those items include: 

 

¶ Complete all course requirements for graduation 

¶ Complete Grad Transitions requirements (exit interview, work experience/volunteer hours  

         and physical activity hours) 

¶ Return all textbooks 

¶ Return all library books 

¶ Ensure all outstanding fees are paid in full 

¶ Pick up Cap and Gown 

 

 

Rehearsal 

 

There will be a Grad rehearsal at 9:30am on Thursday, June 28th for all students participating in the 

ceremony.  It’s important for all grads to attend the rehearsal.  This is where students will learn 

where they are sitting, how the procession will happen, etc.  We will walk the students through the 

whole process to ensure that they are aware of and comfortable with all aspects of the ceremony.  

The last thing we want is for students to be totally confused on their big night.  The rehearsal should 

last approximately an hour and a half.   

 

Grad Ceremony 

 

The Grad ceremony will take place at the Multiplex on the evening of Friday, June 30th.  Grads need 

to arrive at the front doors by 5:45. Ushers will allow grads into the Multiplex before the doors 

officially open and direct them upstairs to the staging area.  The doors will open to all guests at 

6:00pm and the ceremony itself will start at 7pm. 

 

 

Diplomas 

 

During the ceremony, as students cross the stage, they will be presented with a graduation 

certificate.  This is not to be confused with their official diploma.  Diplomas are shipped to the 

school in late July and can be picked up in the counselling office.  Students should receive a copy of 

their official transcript of marks in the mail at the same time that diplomas are shipped to the school.  
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When you receive the transcript from the Ministry of Education, you can assume that diplomas will 

be available at the school the next day. 

 

 

 

 

 

Spring Break 2019 - Italy tour 

Travel to Italy at Spring Break and enjoy the sights and culture of Venice, Florence, Pisa, Assisi and 
Rome.  Trip highlights will include visiting the Grand Canal, St. Mark's Square and the Doge's Palace in 
Venice; The Duomo, Ponte Vecchio, and the Piazza della Signoria in Florence; The Leaning Tower of 
Pisa; The Basilica of St. Francis in Assisi; and The Colosseum, Trevi Fountain, Spanish Steps, Sistine 
Chapel, Pantheon and the Piazza Navona in Rome.  We will be accompanied by a dedicated tour guide, 
and we will have walking tours in each of the main cities with a local guide.  The tour includes your 
flight, bus travel, accommodations, breakfast and dinner and admissions to most of the tour 
highlights.  Join us for an amazing tour through Italy to learn the history, language, culture, and to 
enjoy the flavours that the country has to offer.  Students and their parents are welcome to join in on 
the tour. Ciao! 

For further information please contact Laurie Hurst at  lhurst@sd70.bc.ca  

 
 

STUDENT ACTIVITY FEES 

 

Student activity fees for the 2017-2018 school year are $30 and can be paid to Nikki Levasseur in the 

counselling office.  This is not a textbook fee.  The fee supports various students’ activities and special 

events throughout the year. 

 
 
Gr. 12ôs and Parents/Guardians are invited to ñlikeò the Facebook info page about all 

things Grad and Prom 2018 ï 

 

ADSS Grad 2018 ï Alberni District Secondary School  

https://www.facebook.com/ADSSGrad2018/?ref=bookmarks   

 

 

AGENDA APP 
 

Changes have been made to our school Agenda App from Friesens that require you to download a new 

version called “My School Day”.  Please read over the info pages about it that are included at the end of 

this newsletter.  If you have any questions or need help updating to the new version, call Terri-Ann 

Wynans in the Career Centre – 250-723-1191 ext. 1. 

mailto:lhurst@sd70.bc.ca
https://www.facebook.com/ADSSGrad2018/?ref=bookmarks
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GRAD 
 

Reminder that the Grad section of our school website is being updated regularly.  Information about Grad 

Ceremony tickets is posted there. 

 

 

UPDATED DEMOGRAPHIC INFORMATION 

 

We want to keep our demographic and contact information for students and parents as current as possible. 

We know that for some students, our parental contact information and mailing addresses may be out of 

date. Our information is generally inherited from the records that have followed your child from 

elementary to middle school and then finally to us. If you think your child’s contact information may be 

incorrect, please update us. You can contact the school by phone at 250-723-6251 or by email 

mbauer@sd70.bc.ca

 

NEWSLETTER SUBSCRIPTION 

 

The Grapevine newsletter is one of our primary ways of keeping parents up to date on info and events at the 

school.  The costs associated with printing 1300 copies of this newsletter are substantial.   We encourage all 

parents/guardians to subscribe to the newsletter via email, please contact our secretary Michelle Bauer 

mbauer@sd70.bc.ca or at the school 250-723-6251 (extension 2401) and ask to have your name added to 

our mailing list.  

 

OVERDUE TEXT BOOKS AND LIBRARY BOOKS 

 
ADSS currently has several students with overdue library and textbooks.   If your student receives a letter attached to 

their April report card, please return the books in question or kindly remit the replacement cost of the lost 

book(s).  Graduating students will not be permitted to participate in the Graduation Ceremony with outstanding 

items on their account.  As well, all other students will not be permitted to pick up their final report card, until the 

account is settled or books returned.  Payments can be made to the accountant, Nikki Levasseur at ADSS (cash or 

cheque only).  
 

 

 

SD 70 Student Opportunity to Travel to Japan 
(Travel either Spring Break or July 2019) 

mailto:mbauer@sd70.bc.ca
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Port Alberni and Abashiri, Japan have been Sister Cities for over 33 years! Student and adult exchanges 

have successfully continued between our two communities, so years of friendship and connections have 

been established. Our students and teachers are extremely well looked after during their homestays in 

Abashiri, Japan and are giving an opportunity to fully experience a Japanese way of living and learning.  

 

Looking for SD 70 students (in grades 5-11)  

¶ interested to learn about Japanese culture, language and food by living with a Japanese family 

for 4-5 days and attending school in Abashiri, Japan? The group will also travel to other cities in 

Japan before and after their Abashiri stay (away a total of 10-12 days).  

¶ All expenses are the responsibility of the student  

¶ The informational meeting will be on Monday, June 18 at 6:30 at Alberni Elementary School 

Library.  

 

We have a teacher leader-but are still looking for:  

¶ teachers/adults to join the student delegation and to help supervise  

 

I ask that all students/SD 70 employees/parents interested to attend the informational meeting please 

email me beforehand (Laurie Morphet-Vice President of the PA Sister City/Twinning Society) at 

lmorphet@sd70.bc.ca or phone 250-724-0623 (Alberni Elementary School). 

 

 

 

ADSS Breakfast Club  

The ADSS Breakfast Club Needs Your Nomination!! 
 

At the Potluck Ceramics AGM in March, the members of the Port Alberni Fundraising Coop decided to 

donate $10,000 to Ty Watson House in 2018. They also decided to listen to the community and to 

add another local charity to receive a $10,000 donation in 2018.  You can now nominate the ADSS 

Breakfast Club at Pot Luck Ceramics located at 4473 Gertrude Street. Nominations can only be made in 

person at the store (no purchase necessary); they started May 8 until August 18. There is only one 

nomination per person. On the nomination form’s first line you can write in: SD 70, on the second line 

you can write in ADSS Breakfast Club. We are hoping to get as many nominations as possible by 

August 18th.  The Potluck Ceramics members will then choose the top 4 charities. If the Breakfast Club 

is lucky enough to be chosen, I will let everyone know what the next step is. The winner will be named 

in November. We would really appreciate your support with this.   

 

Arrowsmith Flooring - ADSS Breakfast Club Fundraiser   

  

The Arrowsmith Flooring Center is celebrating their 3rd Anniversary. They have been hosting 

fundraisers for the ADSS Breakfast Club from the beginning. Kathy and Johnny have come up with a 

very unique fundraiser that will benefit the ADSS Breakfast Club. Throughout the year, they accept 

donations and now they will  have a pallet of mismatched tiles for sale that are great for small projects 

and crafts, all priced up to $1.00 each with all proceeds going to the Breakfast Club for the month of 

mailto:lmorphet@sd70.bc.ca
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June. If you would like to donate or purchase some of the tiles, please go to the Arrowsmith Flooring 

Center located at 4717 Tebo Avenue, across from Windsor Plywood.  Thank you for your support!!  

 

The Breakfast Club Room is open daily from 7:35 am until 8:35 am.  There are 23 classrooms 

throughout the school that offer food for hungry students; the office staff has a list. We would like to 

thank the following people and community groups for their generous donations to Breakfast Club and 

their continued support of our students and program:  

 

¶ SD 70       Save On Foods   

¶ Circle Dairy      Swale Rock Café  

¶ Little Bavaria      Salvations Army  

¶ Port Alberni Rotary Club    Breakfast Clubs of Canada  

¶ President’s Choice Children’s Charity  PA Toy Run  

¶ AV Lions      Tracy Glenn   

¶ Bettina Thomas     Dave and Gina Cullum  

¶ Claudia Wong     Lindsay Kolba  

¶ Julie Rushton      Ms. Chambers  

¶ Jal Design      Class of 1957  

¶ Alberni Fitness     Bauer Family 

¶ TOPS BC 3402     ADSS Students  

¶ ADSS Prom Committee 2017   Heather Maddison- Studio H  

¶ Lyle Marsh      Brodie Paxton  

¶ Samantha Burton     Capital Theater  

¶ Brent Ronning     Sonja Sutton  

¶ Anna Foehse      Marilyn and Doug Burrows  

¶ Sandra Banfield     Dixon Family  

¶ Arrowsmith Flooring Center    Deanna Kupnicki       

¶ Wanda Keene      The Peak   

¶ Parks and Rec      Tooth Fairies   

¶ Dave and Terien Ralla    Rogers Family   

¶ Debra Hamilton     Nikki Levasseur  

¶ Larry Ransom     Penny Vanzoeren  

¶ Denis and Sharon Grisdale    Earnest Bodger and family  

¶ Shannon Crutchley     Helen Zanette  

¶ Erika and Jeff McLeod    Nicole Dixon and Arlene MacMillan  

¶ ADSS Wrestling Club    Don and Darlene Barkley  

¶ Gabby Osborne     Lorena Zanette  

¶ Emily Bancroft     Cathy MacFadden  

¶ Helen Reynolds     Wanda Keene  

¶ Sharon Redford     Eileen and Emily Bancroft  

¶ Louise Berlinski     Sarah and Sydney Galesloot  

¶ Linda LaRochelle     2016 Prom Committee  

¶ Anne and Russ McLaughlin    Marybeth Forcier  

¶ Tina Lampard      Andrea Knoll  

¶ CO-OP Gas Stations     Arrowsmith Flooring Center  

¶ Susan Addy     2018 Prom Committee 
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¶ Alberni Eco Dry Cleaners     Salvation Army 

¶ Beta Rho Master Chapter Bet Sigma Phi Members  

¶ Alberni Valley Christian Reformed Church Members  

¶ Portal Players Dramatic Society Board of Directors  

¶ All anonymous donors  

¶ Our amazing volunteers: Young Life, Debra at ADAPS, Nancy from Family Guidance, Jeff 

Cook, Susan and Tom Wall, Pat Bouchard, Camie Sogge, ACAWS, NETP, INEO, Sheila Hvid, 

Carrie Thorpe, City Council Rep Denis Suave, RBC Staff, Heather McNamee, NIC, USMA 

Guardianship Team, Joe Burton, Marilee Alexander, Bev Nickerson, Vanessa, Lisa, Colleen, Cedars 

Program Students, Star Porter and EAs, Cathy Cross, PAC and ADSS staff. If we have missed 

anyone, we are truly sorry, that was not our intention.  

  

There are a few ways that you can help the Breakfast Club:  

¶ We are in need of Tampax Tampons (regular and sports with plastic applicator) or Always 

Infinity Pads (not liners). If you are able to donate these items, please drop them off at the school 

office.   

¶ The Breakfast Club has a QF points card if anybody would like to donate their points to the 

program. The points will be used to purchase gift cards for vulnerable students and groceries when 

needed. You can donate your points at any QF cashier and state it is for the ADSS Breakfast Club. 

Please save your Quality Foods receipts for the breakfast club; they are collected, totaled (QF $5000 

before taxes= $20) and turned into gift cards for that are then distributed to vulnerable students. 

Receipts can be dropped at the school office for Melody.   

¶ We are always looking for donations of gift cards from any grocery or clothing stores, 

hygiene items such as disposable razors, tampons with plastic applicators, toothbrushes, toothpaste, 

dental floss, 2 in 1 shampoo/conditioner, shaving cream, deodorant.   

¶ For the Grad Closet; Suits, tuxedos, ties and grad dresses are always appreciated.   

¶ The ADSS Breakfast Club accepts monetary donations. They can be dropped off at the ADSS 

office, just specify that it is for the ADSS Breakfast Club. If you would like to donate $50 or more 

and would like a tax receipt, cheques can be made out to SD 70, subject line- ADSS Breakfast Club, 

if cash ($50+), please include your name/address information. Please drop them off at the ADSS 

office or the School Board office. We appreciate any help.   

 

 

 

 

If you have received this newsletter via email and you no longer wish to receive The Grapevine, please 

contact school secretary Michelle Bauer at (250) 723-6251 (extension 2401) or email her at 

mbauer@sd70.bc.ca to have your name removed from our mailing list. 

 

Please contact me at (250) 723-6251, extension 2405, if you have questions or concerns about this 

newsletter. 

 

 

Rob Souther 

Principal 

  

mailto:mbauer@sd70.bc.ca
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June 

Exam 

Schedule  
 

Wednesday, 

June 20  

Thursday, 

June  21  

Friday, 

June 22  

Monday, 

June 25  

Tuesday, 

June 26  

Wednesday 

June 27  

 

 

9:00 ï 

noon  

 

 

 
Gym  

Humanities 9  

Sciences 
Humaines 9  
Biology 12  
Physics 11  

 
 
 

 
Gym  

English 11  

Math 9  
Communications 

11  
French 10  
Physics 12  

 
In Classrooms  

Science 8  
Arnett BLK C ï 

Rm 201  
Cheetham BLK 

C ï Rm 203  
Cheetham BLK 

D ï Rm 205  
Organ BLK C ï 

Rm 211  
Organ BLK D ï 

Rm 209  
 

Math 8  
Dalton BLK C ï 

Room 105  
Dalton BLK D ï 

Room 107  
Bill BLK C ï 103  
Bill BLK D -  101  

 
Sciences 8  

Pritchard Rm 
BLK C -  Rm 207  

 

 
Gym  

Pre-Calculus 

12  
Foundations of 

Math 12  
Pre-Calculus 

11  
Foundations of 

Math 11  
Foundations of 

Math 10  
Apprenticeship 
and Workplace 

Math 10  
French 9  

 
 

Computer 
Labs (132, 
126 ,122)  

 
Graduation 
Numeracy 

Assessment   
(Grade 10 and 

11)  
 

 Adair           
Croxen -
Wutke  

 
Gym  

 

English 12 
ï 

Provincial  
 

Biology 11  
Science 10  

 
In 

Classrooms  
Sustainable 
Resources 

11/12   
Mr. Dvorak -  

Portable  
 

Computer 
Labs  

 
English 12 
ï E Exam 

(134)  
 

Graduation 
Numeracy 

Assessment  

(Rm 132, 
126 , 122)  
 (Grade 10 

and 11)  
 

 Currie            
Hayre  

 
Computer 
Labs (132, 

126, 122)  
 

Graduation 
Numeracy 

Assessment   

 (Grade 10 
and 11)  

 
McKean            
Shiner  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Room 221  

 

Communication s 
12  -  Provincial  

 
 
 
 
 

Computer Labs  
 

Communication 
12 e - exam 

(134)  
 

Graduation 
Numeracy 

Assessment  
(Rm 132)  

 (Grade 10 and 
11)  

 
Overflow  

 
 
 

1:00 ï 4:00 
pm  

 
Gym  

 
English 10  
Science 9  
FRAL 11  

 
In Classrooms  

Science 
Humaines 8  

Chambers BLK D 
ï Rm 203  

 
Gym  

 
Socials 10  
Sciences 

Humaines 10  
Chemistry 11  
Chemistry 12  

 
Gym  

 
Socials 11  
Sciences 

Humaines 11  

 
Computer 
Labs (132, 
126 ,122)  

 
Graduation 
Numeracy 

Assessment   

(Grade 10 
and 11)  

 
 Hepner            

McGifford  

 
Computer 
Labs (132, 
126, 122)  

 
Graduation 
Numeracy 

Assessment   

(Grade 10 
and 11)  

 
 

Shoemaker           
Zyri  

 

 
Computer Labs  

 
Graduation 
Numeracy 

Assessment  
(Rm 132)  

 (Grade 10 and 
11)  

 
Overflow  
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